
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE NOVEMBER 19, 2001 

HALLETT BLOCK LINTEL 

Recommendation 

The City Clerk requests direction. 

Purpose 

Mayor Jackson has requested this matter be placed on a Committee of the Whole Agenda for 
consideration. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The attached letter from Mrs. Grace Thompson, dated August 2001, addressed to Mayor Jackson 
and the Mayor�s response dated October 17, 2001 is provided for the information of Council.  
Mrs. Thompson�s letter refers to a commemorative structure erected by Market Lane in memory 
of her husband�s maternal grandfather, John George Hallett and requests: 
 

�As this is a memorial to an important time period in the history of Woodbridge, I 
respectfully ask Council to consider the following: 
 
That the wall containing the lintel, plaque and Hallett Block be moved to a more 
deserving location.  I would suggest Armstrong Parquette or some equally desirable 
location within the old Village limits.  Failing this, I would suggest that it be turned and 
moved to the curb immediately behind its present location, so it will no longer be on 
property leased from Market Lane.� 

Conclusion 

Direction is being requested with respect to this matter. 
 

Attachments 
 
1. Mrs. Grace Thompson�s letter dated August 2001 
2 Mayor Jackson�s letter dated October 17, 2001 

Report prepared by: 

Sybil Fernandes, Assistant City Clerk 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
John Leach 
City Clerk 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 


